ANC 6A Schools & Libraries Committee Report

February 22, 2006

From: "Marc Borbely" <borbely@fixourschools.net> 
Date: Wed Feb 22, 2006  11:55 pm 
Subject: Report: ANC 6A Schools & Libraries Committee

Hi Neighbors --

Here's a report from tonight's ANC 6A Schools & Libraries Committee meeting.

The Committee is looking for many new faces to join us; if YOU might be willing to serve on the Committee (or if you know of someone), please let me, co-chair Mfon Ibangha, or your own ANC Commissioner know! The more active members we have, the better. We meet the 4th Wednesday of every month, at Miner (15th and F NE), at 7 pm. Tonight, the following Committee members were present: Andre Taylor (6A03), Rich Carlson (6A04), Audra LeBlanc (6A06) and Marc Borbely (6A06). The following were absent: Mark Williiams (6A04), Tony Hurst (6A05), Brenda Artis (6A07) and Mfon Ibangha (6A08).

UPDATES

Eastern SHS: We recommended that the ANC send a letter to DCPS Superintendent Janey asking about the tutoring services that No Child Left Behind mandates be provided to students at certain schools. The principal at Eastern SHS reported at our "Future of Eastern SHS" meeting in January that these services should be but are not being provided. Marc Borbely will draft a letter by March 1. We further recommended that the ANC also send a letter to Dr. Janey inquiring into why Eastern is not one of the seven high schools currently scheduled for a school modernization, and requesting that Eastern be considered for placement on the list. Rich Carlson will draft a letter by March 1. Rich Carlson will also contact a group of people who work at the Department of Homeland Security and who would like to help paint a school; he will try to find a school seeking such volunteer help.

RL Christian Library: LaVerne Law today alerted the Committee to legislation introduced in the City Council on December 20, pertaining to RL Christian Library ($510,000 from the Neighborhood Investment Fund, to develop design and construction documents for a mixed-use facility, and to relocate the library temporarily on H Street while a new expanded library is built). Andre Taylor will investigate the legislation further and report back by March 1.

FOCUS & GOALS

We recommended that our initial schools-related focus would be primarily the public schools physically located in ANC 6A (Gibbs, Maury and Miner Elementary Schools; Eliot Junior High School; and Eastern Senior High School). Last year, we were focusing on all schools whose in-boundary area included parts of our ANC -- a much larger group of schools. Given our limited resources we felt it would be preferable to focus on a smaller number of schools, at least in these early stages of the Committee's life.

The Committee identified the following schools-related goals for 2006 (we haven't yet considered library-related goals):

1. The Committee will serve as advocate and watchdog on behalf of each of the schools, to ensure that the schools have the resources they need. When they do not, the Committee will recommend that the ANC help.

2. The Committee will open and improve lines of communication with each of the five schools. This will involve attending PTA meetings where PTAs exist, and speaking with the principal, teachers and parents on a regular basis. Rich Carlson will work to establish relations with people at Eastern; Audra LeBlanc will work to establish relations with people at Eliot; Andre Taylor with people at Gibbs; Marc Borbely with people at Maury.

3. The Committee will design and conduct a survey to be given to principals and teachers to find out what resources (in terms of time, talent and treasure) neighbors could contribute. Once the Committee has received this data, the Committee will publicize these ways to assist, in the neighborhoods surrounding the schools. Among possible ways neighbors can help: reading to students; and taking students on field trips; helping out during the school day, either with adminsitrative chores (like Xeroxing) or watching kids, at recess. Audra LeBlanc will design a draft survey by March 22. She will contact DCPS Volunteer Coordinator Kris Benjamin to find out what volunteers are and are not allowed to do, and what kind of background checks are required.

4. The Committee will involve community members in at least one "large" activity at one of the schools we're focusing on. This could involve promoting a school play or some other similar event.

MISC

- Andre Taylor will submit a facility use agreement to DCPS by March 1 so the Committee can continue to meet at Miner this year.

- Rich Carlson will be in charge of ensuring meeting reminders get sent out a week before each monthly Committee meeting.

best

- Marc Borbely

co-chair, ANC 6A Schools & Libraries Committee

536 13th St NE

202-544-2447 (h)

